OFFICE OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

Insurance Building, PO Box 43113 • Olympia, Washington 98504-3113 • (360) 902-0555

September 4, 2020

Patricia Lashway, Deputy Director Office of Financial Management P.O. Box 43113 Olympia, WA 98504-3113

Dear Deputy Director Lashway:

I am writing to rescind the \$225,000 allocation from Disaster Response Account-Federal that I approved for the Office of Financial Management on June 30, 2020.

We have determined that it is more appropriate for the Office of the Governor to receive these funds and apply for expedited FEMA-Public Assistance reimbursement.

If you have any questions, please contact OFM Budget Operations staff at (360) 902-0555 or budget.operations@ofm.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

David Schumacher

Director

cc: Charlie Gavigan, Staff Coordinator, House Appropriations Committee Michael Bezanson, Staff Coordinator, Senate Ways and Means Committee Nona Snell, Assistant Director for Budget, Office of Financial Management Cheri Keller, Senior Budget Assistant, Office of Financial Management Bryan Way, Budget Assistant, Office of Financial Management Aaron Butcher, Chief Financial Officer, Office of Financial Management